

Brad Rye Board Chair James H. Norman President & CEO

October 31, 2017

Peggy Hill
President & CEO
Rochester Management Inc.
249 Norton Village Lane
Rochester, NY 14609

Dear Ms. Hill:

On behalf of the Board of Directors of Action for a Better Community, I am submitting this letter of support for Rochester Management's proposed renovation of Cobbs Hill Village.

Action for a Better Community is the federally- and state-designated Community Action Agency for Monroe and Ontario Counties. In this capacity, ABC has always advocated for expanded opportunities for individuals and families to become self-sufficient. Recognizing the critical importance of quality, affordable housing, ABC believes that the proposed renovation of Cobbs Hill Village should move forward. This project will improve the quality of affordable housing for seniors and will also provide much-needed additional units for our community's seniors.

We appreciate your willingness to appear before our Board of Directors to discuss the proposal and address some of the concerns that have been raised in the community. If ABC can be of any further assistance on this matter, please contact our Vice President for Planning & Evaluation, Aaron Wicks, awicks@abcinfo.org or 325-5116 x4511.

Sincerely,

James H. Norman



Administrative Offices

550 East Main Street Rochester, New York 14604 (585) 325-5116 Fax: (585) 325-9108

E-mail: CAA@ABCinfo.org
Web site: www.ABCinfo.org